
Mass Intentions 

 

 

MONDAY, MARCH 20 
     6:30 am For the people of the parish 
     8:30 am   Richard & Margaret Kennedy, 
  Joseph Kitchell 
   12:00 pm Leo J. Bartinique, Sr., Michael LaMonica, 
  Pauline Zagarella 
  TUESDAY, MARCH 21 
    6:30 am For the people of the parish 
    8:30 am Donal Stiner, Michelle Garrubbo, 
   Bob Benya (Healing) 
  12:00 pm Tom Uhoda, Antonia Molaro 
     WEDNESDAY, MARCH 22 
    6:30 am For the people of the parish 
    8:30 am   Shirley Cameron, Paul Vanenzano 
  12:00 pm Orlando Serino 
  THURSDAY, MARCH 23 
    6:30 am For the people of the parish 
    8:30 am  Joanne Yeager     
  12:00 pm Nicholas DelGiudice, Richard Duff 
  FRIDAY, MARCH 24 
   6:30 am Frank Zayacz, Sr., Frank Zayacz, Jr. 
   8:30 am Luigi & Concetta Pugliese,  
  Peter Razzo, Sr., Diane Harmatuck 
  12:00 pm  For the people of the parish 

SATURDAY, MARCH 25 
    8:30 am    Mary Teresa Rocco-Fitzsimons,  
  John Cortellini 
    5:00 pm    Peter, Regina & Patty O'Brien,  
  Sam & Amelia Mantone,  
  Walter Polestak, Barbara Schneider, 
  Wladystaw Wielkoszewski 
    7:00 pm For the people of the parish 
  SUNDAY, MARCH 26 

7:15 am Carmine Spagnuolo, Patrick McGuire 
9:00 am Hazel Luciano, Helen Spence,  
 Gloria Zwick, Carlos Bledt, Jr. 
 Rafaela & Carmine Cardarella 

10:30 am Salvatore Serillo, Donal Stiner,  
  Antonia Molaro, Jerzy Bradtke,  
  Michelle Garrubbo 
12:00 pm Catherine Vecchiarelli, Tom Uhoda, 

Umberto & Antonia Caputo, 
 Carlos M. Bledt, Richard Paris 
 

Altar Bread and Wine for the Week of 
March 26 - April 1, 2017 

 
In Memory of:  James Brady, Sr. 

 

Sacraments 

 

Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing 
in the name of the Father and of the 
Son, and of the Holy Spirit, teaching 

them to observe all that I have    
commanded you.                                             

 (Matthew 28:19-20) 

 
Emma Catelin Lehman 

who was baptized March 11, 2017 
 
 

For the reason a man shall leave his father and mother 
and be joined to his wife, and the two 
shall become one flesh. So they are no 
longer two, but one flesh. Therefore, 
what God has joined together, no human 
being must separate.     (Matthew 19:5-6)  
 
 

We welcome you to celebrate the Sacraments with our 

Parish Family. 

Please contact our Parish Secretary to arrange for any 

Baptism or Wedding. 

  

 

 

Fr. Ron Sordillo,  Benjamin Ohlweiler, Jacob Shaw, Mikey 

Nichols, Judy Artiglere, Michael Lo Bosco, Joe Gero,  

Charlotte McVeigh, Alexa Amandolare, Tim Sweeney, Jim 

Carroll,  Drew Malato, Bill Prentiss, Donna Di Maggio, 

Anna McLaughlin, Joe Lawless, Dominick Bocchino 

 
PRAY FOR THOSE WHO HAVE GONE HOME  

TO THE LORD: 
 
 
 
 
 

Lord for your faithful people life is changed not ended. 
When the body of our earthly dwelling lies in death we 

gain an everlasting dwelling place in heaven. 
               (Roman Missal, Preface of Christian Death) 

 

 

FINANCIAL BLESSINGS 
The weekend collection for Saturday/Sunday, March 
12/13 amounted to $22,340.00. Your generosity to 
our Church is gratefully appreciated. 

CHILDREN'S COLLECTION 
Our children’s collection for St. Peter's Orphanage 
for the weekend of March 12/13 amounted to $48.  
Thank you girls and boys for helping. 
 
 
 
 

The weekend collection for Saturday/Sunday, 
March 4/5 amounted to $21,830.00. Your 
generosity to our Church is gratefully 
appreciated. 

CHILDREN'S COLLECTION 
Our children’s collection for St. Peter's 
Orphanage for the weekend of March 4/5 
amounted to $45.  Thank you girls and boys 
for helping. 



Third Sunday of Lent                                               March 19, 2017 

 

The Pastor's Corner 

 Last weekend we brought to a close our six week process of renewing our understanding of what it means to be a 
stewardship parish and renovating ourselves as a stewardship church. I am grateful to our fellow parishioners who 
witnessed to their stewardship commitment of treasure as a part of this final weekend of celebrating the investment of 
time, talent and finances that each of you are making in our parish. It was both beautiful and inspiring to hear each of our 
speakers talk about their faith journey and the gratitude they feel for the blessings they have received - for Leslie, 
gratitude for the ministry she and her family have received from the church; for Mike it was gratitude for the formation 
given to his children; for Bill it was for finding a home at St. Vincent Martyr; for Steve it was appreciation for the sacrifices 
that are made in order to give; for Christine it was an attentiveness to the prompting of the Holy Spirit in making a return 
to the Lord. 
 Thank you to all parishioners who have completed and submitted their commitment card to our parish. For those 
parishioners who have not yet had the opportunity to submit their card, a letter will be mailed to you with a personalized 
card. For those not registered in the parish you can pick up a card at one of our stewardship tables at the entrances of the 
church. We will soon be formulating a summary report of our stewardship of treasure and we want to include everyone's 
commitment to our increased offertory. So please, mail your card in or drop it in the collection basket at Mass. Just a 
reminder to those of you who give electronically you need to fill out a commitment card so we can acknowledge your 
contribution. If you are able to increase your offering, please register that increase personally on Faith Direct.  We do 
encourage everyone to consider electronic giving for your stewardship of treasure. If you have any questions, please 
contact our Parish Office. 
 God bless you all for your openness to our efforts to foster good and faithful stewardship at Saint Vincent Martyr 
Parish - you are a blessing to us! 

 
 In a few short weeks Bishop Serratelli will be coming to Saint Vincent Martyr to rededicate our beautiful church. 
How we wish that we could fit everyone in the church who might want to be there for this ceremony. But as you know, 
that would be impossible. 
 When faced with the question of how to fill the remaining seats we decided that we would have a random 
selection of names from a pool of interested persons. If you would like to be entered for the random selection (done by 
independent software), please submit your name, phone number and email to churchdedication@svmnj.org by March 24. 
Selection will take place on March 24 and those selected will be notified the week of March 27. 
If you do not have access to email, please register with the Parish Office by March 24 or at the doors of the church today. 
 Please remember that we will have Special Liturgies of Thanksgiving on Thursday, April 6 and Friday, April 7 at 7:00 
p.m. as well as Stations of the Cross on Friday, April 6 at 3:00 p.m., so that many of our parishioners can come and pray in 
the newly renovated Church before we open on Monday, April 10. 
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St. Vincent’s Night          
at the  

Movies… 

  

A powerful new feature film, 
Ignatius of Loyola: Soldier, 
Sinner, Saint, is a   modern 

look at the story of St. 
Ignatius of Loyola, the 
founder of the Jesuits,   

often called “The Saint of 
Second Chances.”  

Wed., March 22 at 
7:15 PM 

Roberts Chatham Cinema,  
641 Shunpike Rd, 

Chatham 
$12 per ticket 

Tickets available in Parish 
Office or contact Jan Figenshu 
at 973 377 4000 ex. 253 or at 

the theater the night of. 

PRAYER 
 

Daily Mass:  6:30 AM,  
8:30 AM, 12:00 PM  

St. Paul Inside the Walls 
(no 6:30 AM or 12PM Mass      

on Saturdays)  
  

Anointing of the Sick      
with Mass 

March 25 at 2 PM  
St. Vincent Martyr Lower 

Church 
  

Lenten Penance Service  
April 4 at 7:00 PM  

St. Thomas More Church, 
Convent Station 

  
Welcome Home to 

Healing 
March  20, 27, April 3 

7 PM—8:30 PM 
Available at diocesan Churches. 

  
Mass of Thanksgiving 

April 6 and 7 at 7:00 PM  
St. Vincent Martyr Church  

  
Stations of the Cross 

April 7 at 3:00 PM  
St. Vincent Martyr Church  

 

 All Palm Sunday Masses 
will be celebrated in the       

Lower Church (gym). 
  

 

Celebration of Eucharist - Sacrament of 

Healing 

Saturday, March 25 at 2 PM 

 in the Lower Church 

 
Join us as we gather for this liturgical 

celebration where the sacrament of the 

Anointing of the Sick will be celebrated.  

Those who are suffering in body, mind or 

spirit and those who are caregivers are 

encouraged to attend. 

4576 or 

 visit Flocknote.com to registser. 

 

Text SVM Lent to 84576 or 

 visit Flocknote.com to registser. 

Parish Retreat  ::  Directed by Father George 
(Tuesday Evenings in March at 7:15 PM in the Community Room) 

  
Picture Yourself ... A Pilgrim’s Experience 

  
March 21 Grow in the Galilee  

Step into the fisherman's boat with St. Peter as he navigates us around the Sea of Galilee and shares with us the 
teachings, miracles, and prayers of his Lord, Jesus. 

 
March 28 Journey to Jerusalem 

Sit close to St. John as he lays his head upon the chest of his Master, listening to the heart of Christ speak of the love to 
be manifest on the hill of Calvary. 

April 18 Seek out the Sepulcher 
Make haste to the tomb of Jesus with his close friend, Mary of Magdala, and watch her tears be turned into gladness as 
she beholds her risen Lord. 
 
 
 
 
 



Stewardship Corner  

 
Parishioners Respond to Call to Action! 

The parish of St. Vincent Martyr has been generous in the giving of time and talent to benefit others! On the weekend of 
February 25/26, many parishioners committed or recommitted their time and talents to our parish ministries. The response was 
overwhelming! As Pope Francis stated, “When you give of your time, your talents and your resources… you make a difference. It 
is a difference that is so desperately needed, and one for which you will be richly rewarded by the Lord. “ 

The chart below outlines the number of parishioners who pledged their time and talent to the various ministry categories. 

 
If you have not yet returned your commitment card or you would like to learn more about our parish ministries, go to the parish 
website and click on Stewardship. Completed cards may be placed in the collection baskets. 

 
Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes - February 27, 2017 
 

Opening Prayer      
The minutes of Jan. 30, 2017 Pastoral Council Meeting were 
approved. 
Parishioners, Marie Gregorio and Juliana Allocca proposed 
the renewal of the Rosary Altar Society.  In an effort to offer 
a greater devotion to the Blessed Mother, Marie believes 
this ministry will deliver a more spiritual cohesiveness to 
our community.  There will be an informative meeting on 
May 2 for anyone interested in joining.  Fr. George and the 
council approved their request to renew this ministry.  
Jerry Schreck initiated a goal setting discussion which 
outlined past, present and future goals of the parish council 
to connect greater to the community.   
Fr. George brought the parish council up to date on the 
renovation progress.  The inspections are moving along well 
due to the joint efforts of all involved.  
The Stewardship Initiative was met with a positive 
response.  The commitment of time brought in some new 
parishioners and the commitment cards of treasure will be 
mailed the week of March 13

th
. 

Plans are in place for the Choosing Ceremony and all are 
anticipating some good interest in serving on the parish 
council. 
Ear to the ground topics were introduced, discussed, and 
referred to Father Darwin.   
Closing Prayer 

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lent 2017ς 

Almsgiving 
Our Lent Outreach this year will benefit  St. Peter’s 

Orphanage, in Denville, which offers a residential 

treatment program for abused, abandoned or neglected 

adolescent boys (aged 9-17), with mild to moderate 

emotional, behavioral, social and/or learning problems. 

 
 

¶ Help Young Men Who Are Unable to Live with 
Their Family 

¶ Donations Go to Improve Athletic Facilities and 
Quality of their Lves 

¶ Return Donations In Sunday Collection by Palm 
Sunday 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



LENTEN PARISH PENANCE SERVICE 
April 4 at 7:00 p.m. 

St. Thomas More Church 
On the First Sunday of Lent we heard Jesus proclaim, "This 
is the time of fulfillment. The kingdom of God is at hand. 
Repent, and believe in the gospel." There are few clearer 
ways that God offers us His love than through the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation. To humbly ask His forgiveness 
is what repentance is about. This loving forgiveness brings 
us deeper into faith and closer relationship to Him. 
Plan to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation during Lent 
by attending the Parish Penance Service on Tuesday, April 4 
at 7:00 p.m. at St. Thomas More Church. 

Pastoral Council Recruitment Reminders 
Thank you to all who attended the Pastoral Council 
Information and Discernment meetings. If you are 
interested in joining the PC but were unable to attend a 
meeting, please feel free to contact anyone currently on the 
PC (contact information for all members is available at 
www.svmnj.org.) The final due date for applications is April 
8th.  Candidates are to submit a short biography, 
photograph, and summary of interest and desire to serve as 
a member. 

 

St. Vincent Martyr Refugee / Immigration Support 
Planning Meeting 

As a follow-up to the February 6th meeting on immigration 
and refugee issues facing our communities, there will be a 
meeting on March 24th at 7:00 p.m. in the Ministry 
Center's  St. Christopher Room. The purpose of the meeting 
is to continue the dialogue and develop some action plans, 
including how we can involve more parishioners. 

 

 

Education 
 
YOUTH  NEWS 

1.)  Those serving at Eva's Kitchen this 
morning, March 19, are to meet in the 
cafeteria at 9:30 a.m. Please bring your two 
bags of oranges if you forgot them when we 

cooked. All drivers are to meet in the back parking lot by 
the playground and are to come into the cafeteria. Please 
enter from the back door at the handicap entrance - the 
door  will be open. 
2.) Sprantioch follow-up session on Wednesday, March 22 
at St. Vincent's from 7:15 - 8:45 p.m. in the Youth Center. 
All 10th graders must participate in 3 sessions.  
3.)  Mystagogia team meeting on Thursday, March 23 from 
7:00 - 9:00 p.m. in the Youth Center.  
4.) Appalachia 2017 registration is underway for adults of 
the parish and any teens who have an adult accompanying 
them. All details are on our website under Youth Ministry 
and then to the service drop down. Appalachia is open to all 
current 10th graders and older Youth Ministry teens. 
 

ONLINE GIVING OPTIONS 
FOR WEEKLY AND ONE TIME GIFTS 

Enrolling in Faith Direct today is a great way to ensure your 
gifts to St. Vincent Martyr are received even while you are 
traveling. 
Visit www.faithdirect.net  and use our church code: NJ740. 
Thank you for your continued support of our parish family! 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Children's Programs - 
Children's Liturgy of the Word- 9:00 am 
Mass for children in K-2 weekly, will  be called 
out at Mass.  
Catechesis of the Good Shepherd- 3-5 year 

olds for Level 1 in the rectory basement for the duration of 
the 9:00 am Mass. Level 2 and 3 families please follow your 
assigned schedules. We will not meet on the 19th and we 
will resume on the 26th.  
Moms with Little Ones  - Join us if you have babies or 
young toddlers for this play group on Tuesdays from  
10:00 - 11:30 am in the St. Peter's Room (lower level of the 
Ministry Center). Please contact Jennifer Nolan at 
mussi@fordham.edu for more information and to RSVP for 
weekly gatherings. 
God's Rainbow- Special needs program will meet at the 
9:00 a.m. Mass on Sunday, April 2 at 9:00 am. If you have a 
child between K-8th grades please RSVP to Maureen 
Dorney at maureenpdorney@gmail.com 
Faith Formation Program Schedule:  
All programs meet in the Community Room. Please enter 
through the Green Village Road doors near the rose stained 
glass window. 
Traditional Monday Program -   March 20 from 3:30 -5:00 
pm. Will be having a collection of laundry pods for Family 
Promise of Morris County. 
Family Sunday -    Faith will meet on April  2 from 10:00 -
11:45 am. Hope will meets on April 23 from 10:00 -11:45 
am. 
Junior High Ministry -   6th grade meets on April 2 from 
1:00 - 2:30 pm. 7th grade meets on April 23 from 1:00 -2:30 
pm.   
Decision Point - Grade 8 with Father George will meet on 
April 2 from 5:00 - 6:30 pm. Sending Rite with families at 
6:00 pm - by invitation. Please RSVP.  
Touching Safety 2017 
If any first or fourth grader were absent we ask that you 
either attend one of the below or submit the opt-out form.  
Traditional Monday Program Grade 1: Monday, March 20 at 
4:00 pm in the CR. 
Traditional Monday Program Grade 4: Monday, March 20 
at 4:30 pm in the CR. 
(If you are enrolled in Monday CCD, please arrive as usual at 
3:30 pm, and be picked up at 5:00 pm. The Touching Safety 
program is just part of that day’s lesson plan unless you choose 
to opt your child out. If you do opt your child out they should 
still be present for the class session. If you are from another 
group another than Monday please arrive through the side 
doors and come to the cafeteria to participate). 

http://www.faithdirect.net/
mailto:maureenpdorney@gmail.com


Summer Bible Camp  

 

Totally Catholic Vacation Bible School 
is coming to St. Vincent Martyr Church 

 
Save the date: 

July 10 - 14 - Monday - Friday 9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
SUMMER CAMP IS OPEN to  Parishioners.... 

 
CHILDREN AGES 4 THROUGH 7 and VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED of all ages.  Adults and young adults-Can you lend 
a hand? 
CONTACT: DENISE STEFANELLI, 
denise.stefanelli@svmnj.org  973-377-4000 ext. 251  OR 
Maryann Palladino, Maryannpalladino@gmail.com 
 

 
 

 
 

How Can I Stay Informed? 

 

VISIT OUR PARISH WEBSITE ς www.svmnj.org 
You can stay up to date with what is happening at St.  
Vincent’s even if you are traveling or south for the 
winter, by visiting our site.  You can read the bulletin, 
check the calendar or events and see the latest news of 
the parish. 

SIGN UP FOR FLOCKNOTE 
FLOCKNOTE is the communication tool we are using as a 
parish to keep our members informed of weekly, events, 
holydays and schedules,construction alerts, renovation  
updates and much much more. It is easy to sign up and 
to date we communicate with over 700 parishioners by 
text and email weekly through Flocknote. You can 
control which ministries you want to receive info from 
and you can unsubscribe at any time.   
To sign up: text SVMNJ to 84576 or visit our church at 
www.flocknote.com/stvincentmartyr. 
LIKE US ON FACE BOOK 
Follow us on Face book to see what is happening in the 
life of our Parish.   
READ THE BULLETIN 
If you have gotten this far, then you ARE reading the 
bulletin. Each week many of the events and activities of 
our parish are highlighted or detailed in the bulletin. 
Schedules for our Youth Ministry and Christian 
Formation families can also be found in the bulletin.   

Ministry 

 
 

SVMS BROWNIES & GIRL SCOUTS - C0OKIE SALE 
The girls will be selling Girl Scout Cookies after all the 
masses this weekend. Thank you for supporting the 
Scouts at SVMS. 
 

BREAKFAST WITH FR. GEORGE HUNDT                                                                                                               
after the 9:00 a.m. Mass on April 30, 2017                                                                                            

Breakfast to follow at 10:30 a.m.                                                                                                                  
Wyndham Park Hotel                                                                                                                                             

Park Avenue,                                                                                                                                                 
Florham Park, New Jersey 
Cost is $35.00 per person. 

Send all reservations, including a check payable to 
 

St. Vincent Martyr Church                                                                                                                                       
26 Green Village Road, Madison, NJ 07940                                                                                                                       

If you would like to sit together as a group, we will have 
reserved seats in church for those attending the 

breakfast. Responses are requested by April 21, 2017.   
 

Questions call Marie Toto at 973-377-2178. 
Table reservations are for 8 – 10  people.  Please write 
the people you would like to be seated with at the 
Wyndham Park Hotel.    

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
HOPE HOUSE FOOD COLLECTION 

This weekend is our monthly food collection for Hope 
House, Dover. Non-perishable foods may be placed in 
the bin in the hallway of the lower church. Thank you all 
for your generosity. 
 

A Family Perspective 
Our children are like the Samaritan woman in today's 
gospel. They need more than material things. They need 
to the "living water" only the adults can give. It will teach 
them how to make decisions, take responsibility, respect 
themselves and others and live their commitments. With 
this "living water" they will "never thirst." 

 
 

http://www.svmnj.org/
http://www.flocknote.com/stvincentmartyr


The Grief Recovery Method® 
 Support Program 
You may have experienced a loss or know someone who 
has. Grieving is the most normal and natural response to 
a loss, but it is the most misunderstood experience. 
Society does not like talking about loss and wants you to 
find all the answers in your head. Grief is an emotional 
response to a loss and involves the heart too. 
After your loss, you may have wished that some things 
had been different, better or more. There were hopes, 
dreams and expectations that now will never come to 
pass.  
The intention of the Grief Recovery Method® Support 
Program will help you discover what was emotionally left 
incomplete. If you are willing to make a commitment of 
time and some work, you will begin to move beyond 
your grief. 
Dangler Funeral Home, Inc. offers this program free of 
charge. To find out more about this program, please join 
me: 

Betty Dangler, Certified Grief Recovery Specialist® 
  When: Tuesday, March 28, 2017 
  Time: 7:30 PM 
  Where:  Burroughs, Kohr, Dangler 
     Funeral Home 
                               106 Main St., Madison, NJ  07940 
 

R.S.V.P.  973-377-3232 by March 24, 2017 
Website: danglerfuneralhomes.com 

Email: danglerfuneralhomes@gmail.com 

  

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
MARCH 26 - 8:00 A.M. - 12:00 NOON 

COMMUNITY ROOM 
 

TICKETS ON SALE THIS 
WEEKEND  

MARCH 18/19 AFTER 
ALL MASSES 

 
$8 Donation per 

person.   
($25 cap for families) 

 
Kids 3 and under eat free! 

 
Appalachia Fundraiser 

 
 

 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS CHESS TOURNAMENT FOR ALL 
CHILDREN - GRADES 3 - 8  

APRIL 1 - Holy Family Gym, Florham Park 
8:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

There will be limits of 30 players for each division  
(60 total) - so don't delay 

It's a round-robin tournament - most play 7 - 10+ games 
Cost: Pre-register $8.00 ($20.00 for 3 from a family) by 
March 28. To register at door it's 8:00 a.m. sharp, $10.00 
and no family discount. Remember: 30 player limit per 
division. 
Checks payable to: "Knights of Columbus", P.O. Box 540, 
Florham Park, NJ 07932 - include parents names, players 
names, address, phone numbers plus grade and school. 

Email address encouraged. 
Any questions call Joe O'Brien, Chess Chairman 

at 973-301-1864. 
Free: small chess game and hot dog lunch for all.  

Chess literature also available. 
Now . . . it's your move! 

 
***MAKE THIS A "TOUCHDOWN EVENT"*** 

To all our fellow parishioners . . .  
Hoping you will consider joining us for 
this night of food, fun and togetherness! 

Event: "Italian Football Wedding" 
When: May 5, 2017 - 6:00 - 10:00 p.m. 

Reservations: $35.00 per person 
Checks to: Mrs. Jo Blair, 12 Plain St., Madison, NJ 07940 

(tables of 8 - 10 must list names with your check) 
Wondering what it's all about??? 

Call Ann Marie Brady 973-714-8636 

 

 
 
 



San Vicente Mártir 

Marzo 18, 2017 

   

Experiencia Hispana 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

La colecta del Pasado 11 de 

Marzo fue de 344 dólares. 

 

Dios multiplique su 

generosidad. 

 

III Domingo de Cuaresma 

Primera Lectura: Ex 17, 3-7 

Dios nunca nos abandona ante nuestras 

necesidades. En esta lectura vemos que 

el pueblo de Israel es probado en el 

desierto. Ante sus quejas, Dios se hace 

presente, como salvador de ellos, 

haciendo brotar agua de la roca, por 

medio de Moisés.  

Segunda Lectura: Rm 5, 1-2.5-8 

San Pablo nos aclara magistralmente lo 

que es la salvación en Cristo. Al 

incorporarnos a Cristo, vemos que 

efectivamente podemos superar el 

pecado. Dios ha dejado constancia de su 

amor por nosotros, entregando su Hijo 

único, ya que por Cristo hemos sido 

llamados a este plan divino de salvación. 

Evangelio: San Juan 4, 5-42 

Este Evangelio es de una riqueza 

incalculable; puede alimentar nuestra 

oración por muchos días. Dios se hace el 

encontradizo, en el momento y hora 

menos esperado. Jesús es quien inicia el 

diálogo con la Samaritana. El parte de lo 

sencillo y cotidiano: “Dame de deber”. 

Luego hace ver cuánto vale la 

samaritana, mujer despreciada por sus 

pecados y por ser de Samaría. De aquel 

encuentro, la mujer pecadora y 

despreciada sale como discípula de 

Jesús. La pregunta para nosotros hoy es: 

¿quieres dejar hoy tu cántaro junto a 

Jesús e ir a proclamar que El es el Mesías 

y Salvador? 

Tiempo de Cuaresma: Tiempo de 

volver a Dios nuestro Padre 

Ayuno no sólo de comida y bebida, 

que también será agradable a Dios, 

pues nos servirá para templar 

nuestro cuerpo, a veces tan 

caprichoso y tan regalado, y hacerlo 

fuerte y pueda así acompañar al 

alma en la lucha contra los enemigos 

de siempre: el mundo, el demonio y 

nuestras propias pasiones 

desordenadas. Ayuno y abstinencia, 

sobre todo, de nuestros egoísmos, 

vanidades, orgullos, odios, perezas, 

murmuraciones, deseos malos, 

venganzas, impurezas, iras, envidias, 

rencores, injusticias, insensibilidad 

ante las miserias del prójimo. Ayuno 

y abstinencia, incluso, de cosas 

buenas y legítimas para reparar 

nuestros pecados y ofrecerle a Dios 

un pequeño sacrificio y un acto de 

amor; por ejemplo, ayuno de 

televisión, de diversiones, de cine, 

de bailes durante este tiempo de 

cuaresma. Ayuno y abstinencia, 

también, de muchos medios de 

consumo, de estímulos, de 

satisfacción de los sentidos; ayuno 

aquí significará renunciar a todo lo 

que alimenta nuestra tendencia a la 

curiosidad, a la sensualidad, a la 

disipación de los sentidos, a la 

superficialidad de vida. Este tipo de 

ayuno es más meritorio a los ojos de 

Dios y nos requerirá mucho más 

esfuerzo, más dominio de nosotros 

mismos, más amor y voluntad de 

nuestra parte. 

Continuaremos . . .  
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Los Sacramentos 

 
 
Reconciliación (Confesiones): Todos los Sábados 

a las 4:00pm o haciendo una cita con uno de los 
sacerdotes, ya sea llamando a la oficina o 
hablando con ellos directamente o antes de la 
Misa en Español. 

 
Unción de los Enfermos:  
   Para las personas que están gravemente 

enfermas, hospitalizadas o preparándose para 
una cirugía, al igual que las personas de edad 
avanzada un asilo para la tercera edad. Para 
administrar este Sacramento; Favor de llamar a 
la oficina de la parroquia para que uno de los 
sacerdotes administre la Unción de los 
enfermos. 

 
Cursillo Pre-Bautismal en español:  Llamando a la 

oficina y planear una cita con el sacerdote.  

 

PARA TENER EN CUENTAΧ 
CLASES DE INGLÉS COMO SEGUNDA LENGUA 

Dios no ha dado a cada uno de nosotros muchos 

talentos. Por lo tanto, hay que ponerlos al 

servicio, si usted es bueno en lectura puede 

unirse al grupo de lectores de nuestra parroquia; 

tendríamos una práctica; si está interesado por 

favor llamar al Padre Darwin al 973-377-4000 

ext. 102 o ver antes o después de la Eucaristía.  

Como comunidad hispana tendríamos un retiro 

espiritual en preparación para la Semana Mayor, 

la Semana Santa.  

Tendríamos una persona que dirigirá el retiro. El 

retiro espiritual se llevará a cabo el día 8 de Abril 

de 10 am hasta la 1 pm en nuestra parroquia. 

Más adelante se les dará más información.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


